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Sent: March 4, 20 .

To: Office of the Legislative Counsel; johnlohrmla@gmail.com; Michelle Thompson; Tim
Houston; gregmorrowdgt@gmail.com; Town of Antigonish Mayor; Owen McCarron
Subject: Letter Of Support for the Town and County of Antigonish Consolidation Bill 407
You don't often get email from mary.farrell@townofantigonish.ca. Learn why this is important

** EXTERNAL EMAIL/ COURRIEL EXTERNE **

Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous
ouvrez une piéce jointe ou cliquez sur un lien

The Province of Nova Scotia wants to double our population by 2060.

As a small business owner and councillor, [ understand the importance of a
sustainable, growing population. Antigonish is very fortunate to have two
large economic engines, a regional hospital, and the university. To attract
new students and staff to StFX, and healthcare professionals to St. Martha’s,
we need a thriving downtown, new commercial development for more
services, as well as affordable and available housing.

Areas of municipal responsibilities are increasing, our demographics are
changing, infrastructure needs to be upgraded, and the pressure for
economic growth have never been higher. We need to break free from our
municipal silos and move forward together.

As a councillor for the Town of Antigonish, 1 am often asked, “how will
consolidation affect me and my family?” To be honest, it likely won’t impact
your day-to-day life. As a resident under a consolidated municipality, I, just

like you, will continue to pay my taxes, my utility bills, and have my waste
collected curbside.

That leads to the next question, “then why do it?” The future of our
community, its longevity, depends on it. To do more and to accomplish
what we need to, we need to create a new structure that will better serve
Antigonish. Consolidation will allow us to make decisions for the entire

community, it will lead to better planning, less bureaucracy, and reduced
confusion.

Since the unanimous decision of both councils to explore the option of
consolidation, there has been considerable effort by some members of our
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picture for Antigonish. Town and County residents cross the municipal
boundaries daily without giving it a second thought. Visitors certainly don’t
see our boundaries, to them we are simply Antigonish.

The status quo should not be an option when we have an incredible
opportunity before us. We want to be a partner in the growth of the
province. We want people to choose Antigonish.

Respectfully,

Mary Farrell

Councillor

Town of Antigonish
274 Main Street
Antigonish Nova Scotia
B2G 212






